
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
July 30, 2020 

 
Dear Pastor and Friends, 
 
“We give thanks to God always for you all, making mention of you in our prayers.”  During this difficult time, we 
are so grateful to God for your faithfulness in prayer and support for the ministry. Thank you very much. 
 
The work in the Bible College and in the Churches continues 
forward in spite of the circumstances that the coronavirus has 
produced. Because of government regulations and rules, 
physical presence is prohibited in some churches, and in others 
it is limited to a very few. Many of the Churches have had to go 
to preaching via Zoom, Facebook, YouTube and other means 
that technology has availed us. Every week the airwaves are 
filled with the churches declaring the Good News. Souls 
continue to be saved and baptized as a result. Recently, I had 
the blessing of preaching via Zoom to a Church pastored by one 
of our graduates. During these past few days the Churches in 
Mexico have had the blessing of virtually attending the 
Hispanic 2020 Conference. It was a blessing hear the preaching 
and see so many of our graduates along with many members in 
the Churches in attendance in the conference on Church Unity via Facebook, Zoom and YouTube. 
 
We look forward to the new school year 2020 – 2021 in the Bible College. Plans are being made for the special 
services September 7-8. Preachers are lined up to preach both days. The students who have been out serving in the 
Churches after the Bible College dismissed classes will be returning to renew their studies. Pray with us for a good 
group of new students to take up the banner and begin their preparation for the ministry. Christ said to His disciples, 
“The harvest truly is plenteous, but the labourers are few; Pray ye therefore the Lord of the harvest, that he will 
send forth labourers into his harvest.” We are aware of the pandemic, the difficulties and government regulations 
both in Mexico and in the USA that have been imposed on God’s people and the churches. However, the harvest is 
still plenteous, and the laborers are still few. His command is still the same and the need to preach the Gospel is still 

the same. God is still in control and He has promised to bless His word. 
 
Bro. Daniel Aguilar, a graduate of our Bible College, is still able to 
have services in his Church. They are averaging 140-150 in attendance 
in the main church and 40 in each of 
the two missions. God is blessing 
with souls saved and baptisms. They 
are presently in a building program 
increasing their Sunday School space. 
As Paul said, “I can do all things 
through Christ which strengtheneth 
me.” 
 

Pray for the ministry in Mexico, the Bible College and God to send more laborers. 
Pray for Sergio, our Dean of Men and his family. They have Covid-19. Thank you 
again for your faithfulness. May God strengthen and bless you. Keep on preaching 
the gospel of peace and glad tidings of good things.  
 

           
Your missionaries,  

 
 

Larry & Sharon Lilly 

Larry and Sharon Lilly 

 
Missionaries to Mexico 
Cd. Mante, Tamaulipas, 89800, Mexico 

Tel Cel +1 956-874-3182   
 

larrylilly@lillymx.com 
www.lillymx.com 
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Sergio & Vicky De Lira 
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Auditorium Bible College 


